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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2019-453
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Finance Committee
Date of Introduction: June 11, 2019
Committee(s) of Reference: F
Date of Analysis: June 13, 2019
Type of Action: Authorization to administratively execute financial reconciliations
Bill Summary: The bill authorizes the Director of Finance and Administration, with the written concurrence of the Council Auditor, to make budget transfers within and between subfunds in order to balance revenues and expenditures within projects and grants prior to this financial information being transferred into the new Enterprise Resource Planning (ERP) system, subject to certain conditions. Those conditions include:
1. No new expenditure authority is authorized.

2. No unappropriated revenue can be appropriated for the purpose of generating new expenditure authority other than for the purpose of resolving a cash shortage of up to $1,000.

3. Unallocated reserve balances in a subfund may be transferred to another subfund to resolve a cash shortage, but only up to a maximum of $1,000 per subfund.

The administration is required to submit a report on these transfers to the Finance Committee by October 15, 2019.

Background Information: The purpose of this authorization is to allow the administration to balance revenues and expenses at the project and grant level as part of an overall clean-up of data within the City’s accounting system (FAMIS) before the data is transferred to the new ERP system, which is due to become operational as of the start of the FY19-20 fiscal year on October 1, 2019. The FAMIS system, in operation for decades, used a single project number to account for revenues and expenditures for that project and did not consistently balance revenues and expenditures down to a subfund level. This needs to be accomplished before the implementation of the new ERP system, and the Finance Committee felt that this blanket authorization to make the transactions administratively, within certain parameters and with the concurrence of the Council Auditor, was an appropriate vehicle to achieve the desired end without the need for numerous separate and time-consuming ordinances.
Policy Impact Area: Financial system subfund reconciliations
Fiscal Impact: No net impact; the bill does not authorize any new expenditures or appropriate any previously unappropriated funds.
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